	BUSHY PARK ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION


	Meeting: -
	ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

	Date & Time: -
	6th October 2018 – 11:00 AM

	Location
	The Shop, Bushy Park Allotments

	Minutes prepared by: -
	Robin Hewitt

	Present: -

	 Committee members and plotholders (20 in total)

	Apologies: -
	Vicky Phillips, Giuseppe de Vai, Joe Ambaye

	Circulation: -
	Committee members, notice boards, email distribution, website, Pete Lewis

	Item
	Minute
	

	1

	AGM of 7th October 2017
The minutes were agreed. 
	

	2
	Secretary’s report
The Secretary (Robin Hewitt) reported that Giuseppe de Vai had resigned as chairman and committee member one week ago, and so he was chairing today’s meeting. He thanked those for coming in the poor weather.
He reported some items of Council news:
1) Pete Lewis is now working 3 days per week but is being supported by computer- literate staff, who are working on the Council’s records and administration;
2) Following consultations with the BRAG, the borough allotments group, and original suggested revisions by Phil Iddison, the Council is amending its Ts and Cs and tenancy agreement and these should appear shortly. The main points to note are:
· Bonfires will now be allowed 16th September-30th April Monday-Saturday until dusk. RH appealed that we should avoid days with an east wind and it was pointed out that the hedgehog population was high this year so heaps should always be turned first;
· From 1st January the termination process for neglected plots is being improved and BPAA will be able to make the first approach to plotholders. Hopefully this will speed up the process. A number of plotholders complained about neglected plots and the slow movement of the waiting list. Plotholders were asked to advise of any neglected plots near them. RH also begged people to number their plots as mistakes can easily be made. Our next showaround for new starters is set for October 21st and a number of people offered to help.
3) Phil Iddison was congratulated for winning Best Plot in the borough.
4) RH reported that the safety certificate for the electrical installation, including connections to the generator, at the shop had expired. Unfortunately standards have been tightened and the upgrade had turned out quite expensive, but the certificate is now valid for a further five years.
5) Work has started on repairing the compost bin fencing and Joe Ambaye has volunteered to lead this.
6) Newsletters are now being circulated by email and Khrystina McPeake is keeping the records using special software (Mailchimp). If you haven’t received your copy please check your spam folder first then contact a committee member. It was agreed to post hard copies on the notice boards.
7) Thefts continue to be reported including the theft of tools from the TCV clearing the Wildlife Area. All were asked to be vigilant. David Wright suggested he could obtain whips of suitable plants which would grow to act as a barrier by fences.
8) RH outlined the main benefits of our RHS membership. These are also covered in the latest newsletter.
	

	3
	Treasurer’s report
The Treasurer (Christina Aston) circulated and went through the Association’s annual accounts, showing a closing balance of £2214.33, but reported that responsibility for the shop accounts rests with Giuseppe. RH advised that the vouchers were unclaimed from last year’s competitions. As there seemed to be very little interest no competitions were held this year.
The accounts were agreed.  
	

	4
	Election of the committee
The following members were happy to be re-elected to the committee: Joseph Ambaye, John Whitby, Chris Aston, Bryan Basdell, Maria Casey, John Carrig, Khrystyna McPeake, Robin Hewitt and Vicky Phillips.  
Joe Ambaye has agreed to act as chairman.
The election and re-election of these committee members was proposed by Phil Iddison, seconded by Jenny Bevan and agreed by the meeting. David Wright (plot 263a) offered to join the committee and was voted on.
	

	5
	Any other business
1) Trees on plot boundaries
This contravenes the allotment Ts and Cs and should be taken up with the Council.
2) Barbecue
The barbecue was postponed to the following day because of the heavy rain. Normally this is funded from the shop profits, but this year it will be from the Association’s funds. Many thanks to John Whitby for providing much of the food.
3) Seed swap
Phil Iddison suggested a seed swap following the committee meeting at the end of January. This was agreed and RH will put up notices nearer the time.
4) Vote of thanks
Phil iddison proposed a vote of thanks for all the good work being done behind the scenes by Giuseppe and his team, Cleve, Julie and Henry in support of the Open Day and other events. This was enthusiastically agreed.
The meeting closed at 12pm.
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